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Minutes of Heart of America Chapter 36, NAWCC
October 10, 2010

The meeting was called to order at 1:45 PM at the Lenexa Community Center.
The August Minutes were approved as presented in the October Newsletter,

Chapter account:

Treasurer’s report showed a balance as of last meeting of $4,766.75
Expenses: Postage 61.60
other expenses 42.10

tall Case Clock for Restoration 1,150.00

Income: 289.00
' BALANCE AS OF 10-10-10 $3,802.05

The Regional Account had $18,058.24 as of 8-13-10, plus $21.71 in interest so has a
BALANCE AS OF 10-10-10 $18,079.95

President Wayne Herrmann described the tall case clock we purchased for a Chap-
ter Restoration Project to be entered in the 2011 National Convention.

Jerry Thornsberry introduced Bill Dugan, our member. Bill had picked up a large
wooden escape wheel and verge to demonstrate adjustments to make a clock run its
best and explained Pendulum Theory, angles, pitch, etc.

Jerry also annonnced a Lazer Cutting and carving demonstration, November 4™,
Then JerryThornsberry and John Martin introduced our member Don Allen as a
new recipient of the NAWCC Fellow Award, and Wayne Herrmann pinned Don
with the special Fellow pin. Don’s wife, Ramona, displayed a special eollage of his

activities with Chapter members and friends.

Bill Manne, Restoration Committee Chairman, advised us that 5§ or 6 members had
projects coming.

Doug Haeussler had set up a web site for our Chapter -
http://Community NAWCC.org/NAWCC/Chapter36/home/defanlt.aspx

The auction of the restored Birge and MaHory triple decker clock donated by Edna-
belle Menditto, in memory of her husband, resulted with Harry Firth purchasing
this beautifully restored timepiece for $550.00.

Bill Dugan 2011 NAWCC Convention Chairman indicated he needed people to help
with table covering and directing traffic at the Convention.

Ednabelle Menditto talked about stewardship for the Chapter.
Wayne Andrews had a drawing for the book “Celebrity Watches”.

Show and Tell; Don Allen showed a Jack Brown movement and Bob Hill an Adkins
Rosewood, while Joe Loar showed a beantiful cloisiene, and Jim Kuhn showed a dog
clock.

The meeting adjourned at 3:15 PM.

Florent Wagner, Secretary










